

# BRISTOL HEBREW CONCLEGATION THE SYNAGOGUE PARK ROW BRISTOL

Synagogue Services. Friday Evenings. 8 pm. Saturday Mornings 10. am.

Minister :-

Rev. M. Moddel.

President :- Mr. R. Esanu

Mr. R. Emanuel. Tel. 739669.

Hon Sec :Mrs. M. Kushner.
37 Longeaton Drive.
Whitchurch.
Bristol. 833576

Talmud Torah Classes.
Sunday Mornings.
10. am to 12-45.

Mrs. E. Levy.
5. Solent Way
Thornbury.
Tel. Thorn. 415342.

#### BRISTOL JEWISH LADIES GUILD

Hon Sec :Mrs. E. Levy.
3. Solent Way.
Thornbury.
Tel Thorn. 415342

#### BRISTOL W.I.Z.O. GROUP.

Hon Sec :Mrs. S. Tobias.
23. Pentland Avenue.
Chiltern Park.
Tel Thorn. 412831.

EDITORIAL COMMITTEE

NAT SMITH. SAM SILVERMAN GERALD GEE.

Material to be sent to:-160 Cranbrook Rd. Redland. 36. Oakdale Court Downend. 10. Oakhurst Road Bristol 9.

Published on the first of every month. All communication to arrive by the 24th.

#### FOR YOUR DIARY

AUGUST 1986

AB 5746

THURSDAY AUGUST 21st. @ 8 p.m. COUNCIL MEETING

SUNDAY AUGUST 24th. @ 12 noon

BARBECUE @ 15 DOWNS PARK WEST

FRIDAY AUGUST 29th. @ 6.30 p.m.

OPENING OF "200" EXHIBITION ST.NICHOLAS CHURCH MUSEUM (Followed by Friday night Service at the Synagogue)

TUESDAY SEPTEMBER 2nd. @ 8 p.m.

WIZO MEETING @ 59 THE DEL

# YAHRZITES

Friday August 1st.	Mr.C.Epstein	TAMMUZ 25
Thursday August 7th.	Mrs.N.Silverman (London)	AB 2
Sunday August 17th.	Mr.A.Glass	AB 12
Monday August 25th.	Mrs.C.Culank	AB 20
Tuesday August 26th.	Mr.P.Winberg (London)	AB 21
Sunday August 31st.	Mrs. M. Kushner	АВ 26

The FAST of AB begins on WEDNESDAY AUGUST 13th.

# COMMUNAL ANNOUNCEMENTS

COUNCILMENTING . The next Council Meeting will take place on THURSDAY AUGUST 21st.

LOTTERY. This months £10 Lottery prize was won by MISS LINDSEY GORDON. The half-yearly £50 prize was won by MR. RAPHAEL EMMANUEL.

KOSHER FOODS SURVEY. The Council would like to thank MISS BENCIEWOLL for conducting the survey on KOSHER FOOD PROVISIONS on their behalf, the results of which will be announced at a future date.

FRANK COHEN HALL. Would all Members of the Congregation please note that the FRANK COHEN HALL has been designated a "Non-SMOKING AREA"

#### TALMUD TORAH

The TALMUD TORAH Summer Term has now ended. Over the last few years the number of pupils on the register has fallen as a result of the older children leaving without a significant new intake. When the new term resumes on SUNDAY , SEPTEMBER 7TH. 1986 there will be 8 pupils only attending classes.

With such small numbers it is not economically viable to run two full classes as during this last year. From a practical point of view it would be extremely difficult to run a single class because of the disparity in both age and ability. After much discussion it was concluded that the optimum solution to this problem is to have a session with two groups for reading practice. Berachot and Translation, followed by a session with all pupils for Festivals, religious knowledge and history. The range of ages and abilities will be less critical for this latter session.

In order to put this into practice there will be one "full-time" Teacher (myself) and one "part-time" Teacher to assist with the reading session.

I am happy to report that BENCIE WOLL has agreed to take on the "part-time" duties. Because of the new arrangements, EMMANUEL AHARONI has new "retired" after some 5 years teaching. Every Sunday he has undertaken an 80 mile round trip from Cheltenham in order to teach in our Classes. On some occasions he has even made the journey when his son Daniel was ill or unable to attend. On behalf of the Talmud Terah Committee, and the parents of his many pupils, I would like to express my sincerest thanks to EMMANUEL for his efforts during the past 5 years. His dedication and committment have helped the Talmud Torah run smoothly and successfully during this time.

Finally, because of the smaller classes it will be neccessary to increase subscriptions next term With effect from September 7th. 1986 these will be £1.50 per pupil per week.

# WOMENS GUILD

The ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING of the Womens Guild was held at IRENE BERKOVITH's home on JULY 14th. The Chairman, MRS.EVE GORDON thanked the outgoing Committee for all their hard work, ospecially the retiring Treasurer AUDREY GREENWOOD, and Secretary HELENA CAPLAN for their years of Service.

The following people were elected to Office for the forthcoming year.

HON.LIFE PRESIDENT : MRS.G.SACOF

HON, LIFE VICE PRESIDENTS : MRS.J.DYSCH & MRS.B.GLICK

CHAIRMAN: MRS.E.GORDON SECRETARY: MRS.E.LEVY VICE CHAIRMAN: MRS.S.TOBIAS TREASURER: MRS.H.CHANNACK

COMMITTEE

MRS.M.GEE

MRS.A.HANDEL MRS.A.GREENWOOD

FORTHCOMING EVENTS.

THE BARBECUE. This will take place on SUNDAY AUGUST 24TH. at EVES TONY GORDONS home 15 DOWNS PARK WEST at 12 Noon. See Advert.

Could you please let EVE:tel:620187 or Co-Hostess UNDREY GREENWOOD: tel:683954 know if you can come. There will be STALLS at the BARBECUE and EVE and AUDREY would be grateful for donations which could be sold e.g. Bottles, White Elephant, Plants, Home Produce etc. DON'T MISS THE BARBECUE-FUN FOR EVERYBODY!

Our next Meeting after the Summer break will be September 8th, at the home of DOREEN & HENRY HARRIS at 8 p.m. 14 ELGIN PARK, REDLAND. Everyone is welcome, but we would be especially delighted to welcome NEW MEMBERS!

BOTTLE STALL WHITE ELEPHANT SKY
HOME PRODUCE BRAN TUB CALENDAR DRAW

it's

THE BARBECUE
at

1 5 DOWNS PARK WEST
on

SUNDAY AUGUST 24TH.

"Come on down and bring the Kids! See the Top Chefs in Action!

Relax in the beautiful grounds! Mingle with the famous!

DONT MISS IT !!

ADULTS £5.50

CHILDREN £3.00

# BRISTOL WIZO

JUMBLE SALE Our profit at the JUMBLE SALE held on July 8th. was £175

This is yet another tremendous effort achieved by our stalwart group of Jumble Sale helpers. Many thanks to KATE LEVER, MARCIA GEE, GOLDA SEYMOUR and their band of willing workers. These Jumble Sales are such an important part of our Fundraising as we raise the money from outside the Community.

This year we have raised £755 from Jumble Sales.

A.G.M. At the ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING of the Group on July 22nd. MRS.JOY JACOBS was again elected Chairman. She reported on a successful year both socially and financially. MRS.ROSINA SMITH will stand for one more year as Treasurer, and MRS.SHEILA TOBIAS as Secretary. COMMITTEE: MRS.GEE, MRS.LEVER, MRS.SPRINGER and MRS.CURWEN.

NEXT MEETING The first meeting of our year will be on TUESDAY 2nd.SEPTEMBER at 8 p.m. at the home of MRS.GOLDA SEYMOUR,59 The Dell, Westbury-on-Trym.

NEW YEAR BROCHURE Would anyone who has not yet confirmed their entry in the 1986 New Year Brochure, please do so as soon as possible, to SHEHA TOBLES 23 Pentland Avenue, Therabury (tel: 93-412831) Cheques for £3.60 should be made payable to Bristol WIZO.

SHEILA TOBIAS

# BRISTOL "200"

DURING THE NEXT WEEK OR SO YOU WILL BE RECEIVING INVITATIONS TO THE OFFICIAL RECEPTION AND OPENING OF THE 200TH ANNIVERSARY EXHIBITION AT STRUCTURES CHIRCH MUSEUM ON 6.30 FRIDAY AUGUST 2000 ....

#### SOCIAL AND PERSONAL

HELEN(BLOOM) thanks her relatives and friends for their support at the Consecration of the Tombstone for her dearest Sydney. To LEN GOULD she can only say "Thanks". His many years of deep friendship is most appreciated. Once again his excellent Service and short Address will always remain in her memory.

Congratulations to MICHAEL CAPLAN on the occasion of his 21st.Birthday!

Yet more cause for celebration in the CAPLAN family.Congratulations to KATIE CAPLAN on obtaining a "2/1" in her recent Exam Finals.

Sorry to learn that MILLIE BARNETT has been unwell and wish her a speedy recovery.

We send a "Wish you better" message to No.1 son of co-Editor SAM SILVERMAN, STEPHEN who is languishing in London with Chicken Pox!

Dear Editors,

It is kind of you to publish a record of our efforts.

Thank you very much.

However - on a personal level-Mike and I would like to say that our greatest joy in our long married years, has been the loving warmth, within our (large) family.

In particular, the precious caring and happiness given

has been the loving warmth, within our (large) lamily. In particular, the precious caring and happiness given to us by our daughter Natalie and her husband, son David and his wife, and our four lovely grandchildren.

Thank you for your good wishes, Believe me, Yours Sincerely,

Berta

11 Downleaze

From "OUT OF TOWN" ..... after the WEST QUEST ... and beyond .....

Some items received from other Communities, unfortunately long after our own publication deadlines, but we hope to improve these lines of communication ... CHELTENHAM JUNE 11th.a talk by the REV. PETER JACKSON B.A. on COMMUNICATING

FOR A PURPOSE and REV. MALCOLM WEISMAN M.A. on SHAVUOT...

... EXETER a BENEFIT CONCERT by the EXETER CHILDRENS CHAMBER ORCHESTRA was held on JULY 20th.in aid of SYNAGOGUE RESTORATION FUNDS. Also on JULY 20th. a BRING & BUY SHERRY MORNING in PLYMOUTH...

BRISTOL JULY 13th., was the "Day Out" to MANCHESTER's JEWISH MUSEUM arranged by HELEN VEGODA...we hope for a report in B.J.L.C's. Newsletter....

Look out for announcements on the "200". Events start this month.....

#### FROM NEWPORT

Full of enthusiasm after the first WEST QUEST meeting, NEWPORT CONGREGATION would very much like to host a LUNCH, with either a Speaker, or some kind of entertainment, to which all participants at the WEST QUEST would be most cordially welcome.

We would like to hold this event before the end of the summer, and two dates in September have been suggested, either Sunday 7th. or Sunday 21st. September.

However, as this would be a major event for our small Community before committing ourselves we would like to have some rusponse from you as to how many of your members might come to Newport on either one of these dates.

The object of the gathering would be purely social, and another chance for those of us who met in Bristol to renew their friendship, and for other members of the Communities to meet each other.

Perhaps you could bring the idea to the notice of your members at a suitable time and let me know approximately how many people would like to come. We could then go ahead with our arrangements.

I do hope this idea appeals to you, and look forward to hearing from you shortly.

Yours Sincerely MARILYN SARANO 60 Fields Park Road NEWPORT GWENT NP9 5DH tel:0633-62605

The above letter was sent to JOHN ADLER, through whom communications can also be made tel: 41766 or 303212(work)

FROM SWANSEA

The SWANSEA CONGREGATION are Hosting a LUNCHEON on SUNDAY SEPTEMBER 21st. at 1.30 p.m. The GUEST SPEAKER will be GEOFFREY PAUL, EDITOR of the JEWISH CHRONICLE Tickets 26 CHILDREN(up to STUDENT) £4.50

R.S.V.P. to MARION SANDLER tel: 0792-206285 by SEPTEMBER 7th.

# JEWISH YOUTH CLUB SUMMER ACTIVITIES

Now Summer (?) is well under way, we have a lot of activities coming up.

ON THE 24TH of AUGUST at the GORDON'S house there will be a LUNCHTIME BARBECUE at 12 o'clock. Can you think of any GAMES or STALLS to organise? (Then organise them please!!!) The cost of the BARBECUE for young people will be £3.00. The address is 15 DOWNS PARK WEST.

ON THE 7TH. of SEPTEMBER there will be a CAR RALLY. We will need parents to chauffeur us, but you won't be driven by your own parent/s, so you can pick new parents for the afternoon.

This will also start at the GORDON'S house at 2.45

ON SUNDAY 21st. of SEPSEMBER the older group will meet in the FRANK COHEN HALL, PARK ROW SYNAGOGUE, forms 3-5.30

On the same day(the 21st.)the younger group will meet at CATHERINE CROUCH'S house from 3-5.30. The address is 27 PRIORY COURT ROAD, MENLEAZE BS9

There will be further activities during SUCCOTT

If you have any other Jewish friends hiding out there, then BRING THEM ALONG.

CHANGE OF ADDRESS

Cyril & Ruth Hershon are now at:

I Mortimer Road Clifton BS8 4EX

Tel:734591